Oban Harbour Development Group, NLB Offices 

Wednesday 19th December 2012, 11 am
Note of meeting


	In attendance -           


            Lorna Spencer (Chair)                               
                                   Ewen Mackerchar
                                   Phillip Day

                                   Sandy MacTaggart

                                   Robert Pollock           


           Councillor Louise Glen Lee

                                   Chris Wilcock 

                                   Martin Gorringe 


           Jonathan Welch

                                   
	LS
EM

PD

SM

RP

LGL

CW

MG

JW



	Apologies -                 Councillor John Semple
                                   Moya Ingram

	JS
MI



	Item no.
	Item
	Action

	2
	Draft Minutes of Last Meeting, 13th January 2012
Minutes agreed as accurate.
The Group agreed that minutes would be published on the Council website following distribution to stakeholders for their comments.  JW will advise of a deadline for responses when draft minutes are issued. 

	JW

	3
	Terms of Reference

The group reviewed the existing ToR and it was agreed that the following revisions would be made:-
· Aim - remove reference to the Oban Action Plan and add reference to improving safety in Oban Bay. 

· ToR – Refer to harbour management plan instead of master plan.

· ToR – Add reference to all stakeholders strategic aims.

· ToR – It was agreed the group will meet bi-monthly and this should be added to the ToR.

· Group Partners – Cllr John Semple and Cllr Louise Glen Lee will replace Cllr Mary Jean Devon and Cllr Duncan MacIntyre.

· Moya Ingram will only attend OHDG meetings when required and should be removed from list.

· RP and SM should be added to group partners.

· LS to chair the next meeting and then the group will require to decide who will chair the meetings on a permanent basis.

LS – There will be a requirement for an operational group where key harbour users such as Cal Mac, fishing fleet and MCA would be represented.  Representatives from this group could attend OHDG meetings to ensure key stakeholder and user engagement.

SM – The OHDG can show leadership in the safety and strategic direction of Oban Bay.

RP – Updated the group on progress with Lorn 2030 which will detail Argyll and Bute Council’s strategic direction.  Lorn 2030 is currently at draft stage and the final version will take cognisance of the new Local Development Plan, the business case for TIFF and Oban CHORD.
It was agreed that the ToR will be amended and circulated prior to the next OHDG meeting.  


	LS
LS/JW

	4
	Harbour Risk Assessment
It was agreed that all stakeholders would review their safety management systems then report back to the group.

LS – It may take up to  2 years before a harbour authority can be established therefore the OHDG must look to mitigate risks in the meantime.

SM – The OHDG will show leadership/best practise with regards to safety in Oban Bay.

LS – The group should have a risk register that can be presented and discussed at each group meeting and this should be a standing item on the OHDG agenda.

LS to review legislation/protocols for promoting safety in Oban Harbour.

	All
LS
LS

	5
	Oban Harbour Authority 
CW - Advised group of difficulties at other ports where there are multiple harbour authorities.  The OHDG will require to demonstrate how a fourth Harbour Authority will improve safety.

LS – The aim is to achieve safe and efficient management of the harbour waters and not individual berths within the harbour.  All stakeholders have their own interests therefore an independent harbour authority would be desirable.  
LGL – Argyll and Bute Council want to promote increased activity in Oban Bay and a harbour authority will be vital to ensure can be achieved safely.

CW – Asked how it was proposed to fund a new harbour authority.

LS – Business case will be required at a later stage to determine funding.

SM – The business case will include desired outcomes and an options appraisal.  Each option will require to be tested.

CW – Transport Scotland are happy to assist and attend future meetings until such time as a live application is in place.

LS – Access to and from Oban Bay is the key concern, management around each pier less so.

LS – Agreed to draft a scoping paper detailing desired outcomes, governance and legislation with support from the rest of the group.

SM – One key outcome should be improved integration of marine and shore side planning.

CW – Agreed to draft some questions/concerns from a Scottish Government perspective.

SM – Argyll and Bute Council would assist in the procurement of the business case.

CW – Agreed to send copies of guidance relating to harbour authorities/trust ports.
	LS

CW

CW


	6
	Oban Bay – Review of Marine Tourist Infrastructure

RP – Advised the group of progress with Oban CHORD and a number of marine tourism initiatives including a step ashore facility at North Pier, OBM proposals and Kerrera Marina.  The White Building on the North Pier is considered to be an underutilised facility.  
LGL - A working group has been established to promote marine tourism which includes key stakeholders such as ABC, HIE, Visit Scotland and Crown Estates. The first workshop was held last week and a further meeting is scheduled for January 2013.  The workshops have proved very successful to date.
	

	7.
	Stakeholder Updates
SM – EFF funding has been granted for the South Pier and CMAL/ABC are working together to enhance berthing and vehicle marshalling capacity.  The total cost of the project is estimated at £8m and the project team is looking at a stepped approach.
LS – Long-term the number 1 linkspan will require work to be undertaken.

EM – Advised the group that the Hebridean Princess will return next year and there will be further commercial work for the Pole Star e.g. British Geological Society core sampling.  The MV Pharos will be working at Bell Rock next year on helicopter landing site refurbishment and this will result in more space at the berth in Oban.

EM – Advised that the NLB had been charged return to sewerage charges by Scottish Water however, these were deemed unnecessary and are no longer applicable.
EM – Advised that NLB charge £0.97 per cubic meter of water.
MG – ABC review charges on an annual basis and are proposing to charge £2.50 per cubic metre for water which is in line with other local authority charges..

LS – CMAL dues are revised on the 1st April 2013 and the review of charges will start in January.  Dues are the same across CMAL’s entire network.  LS will confirm CMAL’s water charges.
	LS

	8
	Planning Applications
JW – Advised group that a change of use application has been granted for the former Caithness Glass retail unit to become a J D Weatherspoon public house.
LS – Advised that CMAL have no objection in principal to the planning application however they have concerns regarding the distance between the proposed entrance and the edge of the pier and potential safety implications.

JW – To check associated conditions relating to the planning application.  
	JW

	9
	AOCB
N/A
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 20th February, 11:00am, Cal Mac Offices
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